
Snow  removal  ongoing;  more
weather next week

Crews will continue today to remove snow from roads in the
basin. Photo/Provided

Update 5:34pm:

While a winter storm warning remains in effect for the Tahoe
area until 10 tonight, the forecast for next week is for
another atmospheric storm to hit the region. It is expected to
arrive Tuesday night and last through Wednesday. 

Forecasters are saying it will not be as strong as the storms
that just pummeled the region.

In the mean time, things should start to dry out — at least in
terms of what is falling out of the sky.

https://www.laketahoenews.net/2017/01/snow-removal-ongoing-more-weather-next-week/
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There  is  plenty  of  snow  that  still  needs  to  be  moved.
Snowplows in the greater Lake Tahoe area continue to work to
clear the white stuff.

All South Lake Tahoe streets have been plowed at least once.
Snow removal crews will continue their 12-hour shifts with
primary snow removal. It is estimated that the widening of
streets and snow removal of bike paths will begin Saturday
morning.

The city’s pool dome suffered damage during the storm which
has resulted in the pool closure. The pool may open after the
weekend.

A Go Fund Me account has been set for the Sokolov family of
South Lake Tahoe. On Jan. 10 a tree fell on their home in the
middle of the night, pinning Jamie Sokolov who was shielding
her daughter, Alyssa, from the falling tree. The longtime
locals both work in town. They were quoted $12,000 for the
tree removal.

Thursday’s weather forced UNR to close down the campus.

Sporadic outages continue for Liberty Utilities customers. The
West Shore continues to be out of power between Tahoe City and
Fallen Leaf Road. Restoration work will continue by working in
two directions. This is a very dynamic situation and this can
change  as  large  trees  continue  to  fall.  Customers  in
neighborhoods with heavy damage should prepare to be out for
multiple days. The goal is to energize up to Tahoe Pines by
midnight. 

The Rubicon Trail is open, but officials say, “Go prepared for
weather and trail condition changes.”

Mount Rose Highway is open. 

Westbound Highway 88 at Picketts Junction is still closed, as
is Highway 89 around Emerald Bay.

https://www.gofundme.com/sokolov-family-needs-our-help


A plow clears snow Jan. 12 in the Bijou Pines area of South
Lake Tahoe. Photo/Susan Wood

By Kathryn Reed

All the moisture from the fall and the start of this winter
has dramatically improved the drought conditions in California
and Nevada.

Even though 58 percent of California is still in a drought,
only 2 percent is at the most critical stage. A year ago 98
percent of the state was in a drought. Most of El Dorado
County is no longer considered in a drought, which includes
the Lake Tahoe Basin. The same goes for Placer County.

Thirty-seven percent of Nevada remains in a drought. However,
that  does  still  include  Douglas  County.  Even  so,  the
conditions  are  tremendously  better.

The  storms  have  added  350  billion  gallons  of  water  to



California’s biggest reservoirs. Lake Oroville, the state’s
second-largest reservoir, is 35 feet higher than it was on
Jan. 1. This makes it at 74 percent of capacity, which is 117
percent of average for this date.

Shasta Lake is 81 percent full. It is the largest reservoir in
California.

State officials are not declaring the five-year drought over.
It’s possible the spigot could be turned off. That’s happened
in previous winters where there has been a deluge and then
nothing.

Thirteenth Street in South Lake Tahoe is a snowy mess on
Jan. 12. Photo/Susan Wood

However, for the immediate future more moisture is on the way
to this region.



A winter storm warning remains in effect for the greater Lake
Tahoe area through 10pm Thursday. Eight inches of snow are
expected above 5,000 feet.

The sun is expected to come out Friday, though highs through
the weekend will only be in the 30s.

Rivers and streams will continue to run high for the next
couple of days. The drying trend should help them to recede to
non-threatening levels.

Douglas County schools at the lake are open today, but only
the main bus stops are being serviced. Lake Tahoe Community
College begins its new quarter today.

Lake Tahoe Unified is closed in order to let city crews plow
the streets. Tahoe Truckee Unified and Sierra Nevada College
are also closed on Thursday. All schools in Incline Village
are closed through Friday. El Dorado County workers in the
basin have another day off.

Travel along local streets and state highways could be slow
and dangerous. Chain requirements and closures could change at
any time. For up to date information for highways, click on
the state icons on the home page of Lake Tahoe News.

The  avalanche  danger  remains  considerable,  according  the
Sierra Avalanche Center.

Ski resorts are digging out from the big dump. Check the
resort’s website to make sure it is open before driving there.

A power outage is keeping Homewood Mountain Resort closed
today. It has received 13 inches of snow in the last 24 hours.

Liberty Utilities and NV Energy crews have been working around
the clock to try to restore power, with no estimated time when
the remaining customers will have electricity.


